



Permanent Mission of Switzerland to the United Nations

New York, 11 July 2018

Excellency,

We write to you in our capacity as co-facilitators to lead the intergovernmental consultations and negotiations on issues related to the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration, the Intergovernmental Conference, as well as their preparatory process.

As the result of an open, transparent and inclusive preparatory process and after six rounds of intergovernmental negotiations, we are pleased to share with you the Final Draft of the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration.

We will convene a meeting on Friday, 13 July 2018 at 11:00 am in the Trusteeship Council Chamber at United Nations Headquarters to conclude the intergovernmental negotiations in the presence of Member and Observer States, the President of the General Assembly, the Deputy Secretary-General of the United Nations, and the Secretary-General of the Intergovernmental Conference. We also invite all relevant stakeholders to attend the meeting.

On this occasion, we want to express our deepest gratitude to all delegations that contributed and participated throughout the last 18 months of the preparatory process leading to the adoption of the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration. It is our conviction that the attached text represents the way forward on international cooperation in the field of international migration.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration.

Juan José Gómez Camacho

Ambassador and Permanent Representative of Mexico to the United Nations

Jürg Lauber

Ambassador and Permanent Representative of Switzerland to the United Nations

Permanent and Observer Missions to the United Nations NEW YORK